UW-Whitewater/Community Optimist Club
Board Meeting Minutes 
12:00 PM, February 9, 2016
UC 268

Present:  Dave Halbach, Ken Ksobiech, Jeanine Fassl, Linda Kinson, Lanora Heim, Jan Olson (and 3 student Optimists)

Absent:  Kim Adams, Susan Hiscox

1. The meeting was called to order at 12:10 by President Halbach.

2. The minutes of the January 2016 Board Meeting were approved unanimously after a Kinson/Fassl motion.
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3. Treasurer’s Report—Ken reported the following balances:  Checking - $3356; Savings - $3815; OI Foundation - $1330.  (Plus a savings account of $1900 at the Commercial Bank.)  Thus far, Trivia Night has generated $4640 of this income, but no expenses have been paid, making the amounts artificially inflated.  $2580 in expenses is expected in the near future for scholarships, OI dues, and Chamber of Commerce membership.  It appears that the Club generated $1000 of income from ticket-taking over the past football season.

4. Trivia Night 2016 updates.  Jan reported that 21 teams had signed up to date.  Registrations are still coming in.  Our maximum is 28 teams.  A “packaging party” will be held at Kim and Angie’s house from 5 to 9 pm on February 16th to prepare for the Trivia Night silent auction.
a. A proposal to offer a free Optimist Club membership for one year as a silent auction was discussed.  A motion was made by Heim and seconded by Fassl and passed unanimously. 

5. The date for the Easter egg hunt was discussed.  Both the Saturday before Palm Sunday and the Saturday before Easter fall during spring break.  Because Connie Murray has worked on this project in the past, Dave is going to get her input on a preferred date.  Lanora is going to check on the availability of the Middle School.

6. The Club’s contribution toward tickets for Early Childhood conference concert was discussed.  We don’t know how many of the distributed tickets are used.  Dave will discuss the event (April 8 with Okey Dokey Bros performing) with Ryan Callahan and then touch base with Kim Simes.	

7. Ice cream distribution during Youth Appreciation Week was discussed.  There are issues with the schools going outside the caloric guidelines established for a healthy lunch, and we’re not sure the Club really gets recognized.  Alternatives to this include an evening at the Aquatic Center or a movie.  The bowling appears to be successful.

8. New member application review. None for today.

9. Club policies and procedures. Nothing to report.

10. New business.  The Board discussed the split of the Trivia Night profit.  It is the understanding of the Board that the profits will be split 50/50 with the Student Optimist Club.
11. Calendar of Events update.
a. Dave at conferences March 1 & April 19. Need leader for general member meetings those dates.  Lanora will conduct the March 1 meeting.

12. Speakers for upcoming club meetings.
a. February 16
b. February 23
c. March 1
d. March 15

13. Upcoming Board Meetings
a. March 8, 2016
b. April 12, 2016
c. May 10, 2016

14. Adjournment at 1:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Jan Olson, Secretary

